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Proposed law provides that the total amount recoverable for all malpractice claims, exclusive of future medical care and
related benefits, shall not exceed $750,000. Further provides that the amount may increase based on inflation.

Present law provides the financial responsibility of a health care provider may be established only by filing with the board
proof that the health care provider is insured by a policy of malpractice liability insurance in the amount of at least $100,000
per claim with qualification taking effect and following the same form as the policy of malpractice liability insurance of the
health care provider, or in the event the health care provider is self-insured, proof of financial responsibility by depositing
with the board $125,000 dollars in money or represented by irrevocable letters of credit, federally insured certificates of
deposit, bonds, securities, cash values of insurance, or any other security approved by the board. Proposed law reduces
amounts from $100,000 to $50,000 and from $125,000 to $62,500 and retains remainder of present law.

Proposed legislation only applies to private medical malpractice claims and the Patient’s Compensation Fund (PCF);
therefore, will have no fiscal impact to the State or Office of Risk Management (ORM).  This measure increases the
maximum recoverable for malpractice claims, excludes economic damages (current law caps economic damages), includes
loss of "earning capacity" as an item of special damages not covered by the cap, provides for inflation, and procedural
matters. For informational purposes: Over the past past 5 years (2013 thru 2017), the PCF paid 1,405 malpractice claims
and 222 were at $400,000 and greater (15.8%).

Note: According to ORM, this legislation may eventually require RS 40:1237.1 (Malpractice Liability for State Services) to be
amended based on concepts of equal treatment and uniformity, which will increase the state’s maximum exposure for
malpractice claims.

There is no anticipated direct material effect on governmental revenues as a result of this measure.
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